Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

December 5, 2002
1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall
3:15 pm 
Members present: M. Sadler, E. Mannikka,  C. Young, F. Slack,
C. Zoni, M. Dively, 


G. Wilson, R. Rearick, T.Warman, J.Pickering, M Swinker
Excused:  B. Carter
Guests: Dr. Phil Neusius, Dr. Alex Heckert, Dr. Gail Berlin
Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m.

Minutes from November 21, 2002 meeting were approved with a correction to edit “Freshman” experience to read “First Year Experience” on  aWilson/Rearick motion (Pickering and Dively abstained).
Dr. Phil Neusius, Anthropology and Dr. Alex Heckert, Sociology presented their arguments against EDSP 102 as a course for the Social Science category. In summary, they stated that it did not fully meet the criteria for the category in that it is an applied course and that it fails to meet the acquisition of a body of knowledge criterion.  Expressed concern that allowing this course to be added to the Social Science category, would “water down” the original intent of that portion of the LS curriculum. Concerns related to issues of breadth and depth if students had a Psych and Ed Psych for 6 credits of their Social Sciences. Dr Neusius preferred an option to lower credit expectations in the SS category for the Ed majors rather than adding courses to the category just to meet the SS requirement.   Discussion among the committee followed.  No action taken, but discussion will continue at the next meeting. 
HNRC 499 Film and Philosophy approved by consensus of the majority. There were concerns about the proposal and these would have been communicated to the proposer, however the section was already approved by the Honor’s College. The overarching question, “What are the obligations of an educated citizen?”  did not appear to provide a framework for the section. Sadler will discuss the approval process with the Honors College to reiterate that the approval process calls for the LSC to review the proposal prior to approval by the Honors College.  

Dr. Gail Berlin discussed her departments opposition to the proposal from the Music department to allow MUHI courses to substitute for Research Writing.  Handouts were distributed and the argument was primarily that the courses proposed by Music Ed are laden with disciplinary content and little emphasis on the teaching of writing.  Dr. Berlin suggested that a reasonable alternative would be to consider team teaching a literature course.
Approved LS changes to the BA Philosophy and BA Philosophy Pre-Law Track on a Swinker/ Warman motion.

Approved LS changes to BS Regional Planning/GIS and Cartographer Track and Environmental Planner Track; BS Regional Planning/Economic Developer Track; BS Regional Planning/Town Manager Track;  BS Regional Planning/Environmental Planner Track; BA Geography/GIS and Cartographer Track; BA Geography/Environmental Geographer Track; BA Geography/General Geography Track; BA Geography/Economic Geographer Track on a Dively/Zoni motion. 
Mary Sadler reported that the Information Literacy Task Force would like feedback before the end of the semester. Item will be on the Dec 12 agenda – members reminded to review the documents prior to the LSC meeting. Information Literacy Standards were distributed to committee members. 

Adjourned at 5 pm

Adjourned at 5:00 pm

